TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

EAST HAMPTON CT 06424

BOARD OF FINANCE

Special Budget Meeting

Monday, April 6, 2009

8:05 PM High School Auditorium

Meeting Minutes
BOF Members: Chairman Ted Hintz, Vice-Chairman Sharon Kjellquist, Kurt Comisky, Barbara Moore, and George Pfaffenbach.

Other Attendees: Finance Director Jeff Jylkka, Town Manager Jeff O’Keefe, Town Council members, Board of Education members, town officials, and members of the public.

1. Vice Chairman Kjellquist called the meeting to order at 8:05pm

2. Public comments:

· Support for BOE
· Many comments in support for BOE because they rallied the troops; outpouring of support because of how a particular group was targeted, yet the support for other items is low because we didn’t specifically target them to attend
· We need to spend, not just on BOE, on all government services
3. Approval of Minutes:

a) March 13, 2009 – Budget workshop


b) March 21, 2009 – Budget workshop


c) March 24, 2009 – Special meeting


d) March 30, 2009 – Special meeting

e) April 2, 2009 – Special meeting

A motion was made by George Pfaffenbach, seconded by Barbara Moore, to approve the minutes from March 13, 2009 – Budget workshop, March 21, 2009 – Budget workshop, March 24, 2009 – Special meeting, March 30, 2009 – Special meeting, and April 2, 2009 – Special meeting.  Motion approved 5-0.
5. Recommend and Approve 2009-2010 Budget for Town Council

A motion was made by Chairman Hintz, seconded by Barbara Moore, to approve the 2009-2010 budget as presented to the public tonight.  Send it to the Town Council at stated, .38.  Approved 4-1.  George Pfaffenbach opposed.
Discussion (each member provided a comment): 

· Was not in favor of the cut from .47 to .38
· Feel that there was sufficient notification of tonight’s meeting for all town residents to attend and provide their comments.  The .38 budget is a good one and is one that can be supported by BOE.  All departments have given a lot; feel that this is a fair budget to everyone and supports all in this current environment
· Would like to see it lower than the .38, but don’t want to sacrifice any teachers so could support .38

· Original budget had significant thought in preparation and reflected the bear-bones and they didn’t expect the BOF to make more cuts as done in previous years; don’t feel that we should drop any more from what was discussed; agreed with the 100k that was discussed.  Agree with the .38 and feel it is appropriate for the time;  don’t feel that the increase is that substantial
· Agree with the .38.  Feel that the BOE budget presented was a good one; The 100k is the result of a Excess Cost Grant; not supportive of laying off teachers; don’t want to impact the bond rating….it is in good shape in preparation for the large projects that are coming 

6. Adjournment

A motion made by Kurt Comisky, seconded by Barbara Moore, to adjourn the meeting at 8:20.  Motion approved 5-0.  

Submitted by: Karen Lee

